## eaths nei

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

Barry thrilled REMBER are Crystal announce the arrival of Mclinda's little brother, Bryan Ivan, March 16th, 1987, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Proud grandparents are Ron and Eunice Livingstone of Covey Hill and Jennie Rember of Ormstown.

SCHMID (Legros) - After hearing the phrase 'Mommy's having a baby for the past nine months' - I had the privilege of meeting the newest member of our family born Friday, April 3rd at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. As the oldest of two, my name is Joey and I'd like to introduce my little baby sister, Kristen Robin (Cheryl, She weighed 7 lbs. 15 oz. Mom (Darlene) and Dad (Nils) are recuperating nicely. cuperating nicely.
Everyone expects me to
act jealous but - psst - I'll
let you in on a secret, I'm
really glad she's here! nicely.

DIED

WOOTTON. Phyllis Peterborough Civic Hospital on April 7, 1987 in her 56th year. Phyllis her 56th year. Phyllis Wootton beloved mother of Wootton beloved mother of Diane (Mrs. Lee LaDuke) of Havelock, Ontario, Judy McNiece of Franklin, Pam (Mrs. Milton Arthur), Brenda (Mrs. Rodger Webb) both of Norwood, October Counting Mexico Ontario, Cynthia McNiece Ontario, Cymenof Interior of Huntingdon, Jeff McCon Niece of Norwood, Ontario. Niece of Norwood, Ontario, Dear sister of Douglas, Yukon, Iris (Mrs. Ron Wilson) of Peterborough, Ontario, Phyllis Wootton is survived by eight loving grandchildren, Jennifer, Lyndsay, Robyn, Jessica, Heidi, Aaron, Kristy and Shawn. A memorial service was held at Christ Anglican Church, Norwood, Ontario on Friday, April 10, Donations to the Canadian Cancer Society would be appreciated by the family. the family.

TESSIER, Diane -Diane! It was sad to see you go that morning of April 10, 1987 to a place that knows no pain But the tune those birds were singing was one that will always remain. You are always with us in cherished memories. Your loving husband

son and family

## CARD OF THANKS

My most sincere thanks to Drs. Babin, Aiken and Thompson at the time of my operation at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Deep appreciation to the nurses and staff on the second floor for their kindness and tender loving care received during my stay at the hospital. My sincere thanks to my daughter-in-law Yvette, grand-daughter Marie and all my family for being so kind and thoughtful. To the members of the Order of the Eastern Star, U.C.W., the Eastern Star, U.C.W., Bible Study groups and to all those who sent cards, gifts, phone calls, visits etc. Words cannot express my sincere and deep ap-preciation. Please accept this as a personal thank

Nelly Pare.

We would like to express our sincere thanks to Dr. Feder and the nurses of the maternity ward at the Barrie for the excellent care given us during our stay there. Also, many thanks to family and friends, for the beautiful flowers, cards and visits. friends, for the beautiful flowers, cards and visits, Sincerely

Marina and Emily Templeton

I would like to sincerely thank Dr. Blonde, Dr. Geukjian, the nurses and the staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received while I was a patient there. Also, I would like to ex-press my graduide to my friends, neighbors and friends. neighbors and relatives for the beautiful flowers, cards and gifts which helped me during my stay there. Rolland Caza

I wish to thank Dr. Aiken, Dr. Thompson and Dr. Hetu, and the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for their excellent care and for their excellent care and kindness during my hospital stay. Thanks to my family, friends and neighbors, for flowers, gifts, cards and visits. Also thanks to those who helped Ross with Amanda and Andria during this time. All was greatly appreciated. Many thanks again

Lorna Vaincourt

## CARD OF THANKS

We would like to express our sincere thanks, ap-preciation and prompt attention, to the Hin-chinbrooke Volunteer Fire Brigade, for their excellent response, Also thanks to relatives, friends and neighbors, for the concern they showed towards us, by sending us food, flowers gifts and cards. Thanks also to Dr. Hebert and Dr. Lemieux and staff of the 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for Memorial Hospital, for their excellent care. Once again a heartfelt thanks to everyone. Julia and Wilfred Saumier

Saumier and family

The family of the late Diane Tessier wish to thank all those who expressed their sympathy at the time of her death, on April 10, 1987 by flowers, cards, masses, visits and attendance at the funeral, for it was well received and appreciated.

Kristen and 1 wish thank Dr. Feder and the excellent maternity staff of the B.M.H. during our recent visit. I'd like to say a special thank-you to everyone who visited us and Kristen appreciates all the frilly little welcome gifts that friends and family have given her. Again, thank-you all! Darlene Legros Schmid

and Kristen

Thanks to Dr. Lefebvre and nurses and staff for their care, while I was a patient in Huntingdon County hospital. W.H. Dunlop

The family of the late George Baskin wish to express their sincere thanks to relatives, friends and neighbors for their many acts of kindness, cards of sympathy, floral tributes and charitable donations received on the loss of a beloved husband, father, grandfather and great-grandfather. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

Georgena Baskin & Family

ENGAGED

Mrs. B. Nussey is pleased to announce the engagement of her daughter, Shyrl to Ian, son of Mr. and Mrs. James Forbes, an August wedding

## Marjory Templeton, 95, dies in Centre d'accueil

away at the Centre d'Ac-Ormstown, cueil. February 24, 1987.

Mrs. Templeton, a gentle, kind lady, was a long-time resident of the Scotch Concession Biverfield Concession, Riverfield. foremost interest throughout her life was her family to whom she was devoted. Marjory Young Thompson

was born November 2, 1892 on the Mississquoi Bay Shore Road, Clarenceville. the second of Robert She was daughter of Thompson and Annie Young.

early years of ling were in Her schooling were Clarenceville and Hem-mingford, In 1910, she continued her education by attending the Macdonald, College school for Teachers. After graduation she taught in a one-room school in Hemmingford for four years.

During her college days, she had visited the home of classmate May Templeton of Riverfield, meeting May's older brother

future husband.

Wallace who became her Wallace and Marjory

were married September

15, 1915 in Port Mills, Vermont where her

where her

time. After honeymooning in Boston, the newlyweds settled in the stone house on "The Scotch." Built in 1846 and newly redecorated for the young couple, it was on the farm settled by the Templeton pioneers from Scotland who had who emigrated to Canada in 1829 With the values of church

and home at the core of their lives, Wallace and Marjory raised five sons and two daughters on their farm home. Devoted to family life, they were always interested in the welfare of their children. This interest continued, extending to the next generations.

During their retirement years the Templetons years continued (except for two years) to live on "The Scotch," moving to another home where Marjory remained for some years after her husband's death.

Following hospitalization and convalescence at the Henshaw Home, the last nine years of her life were spent at Centre d'Accueil.

Here Mrs. Templeton kept a cheerful spirit looking: forward to a daily visit from someone in her family. Her wonderful

outlook and loving manner

Marjory Templeton, in parents were living at the her 95th year, passed time. After honeymooning who came in contact with who came in contact with her

Funeral services held February 27, in Howick United Church where Mrs. Templeton had been a charter member. In conducting the service, Rev. Cogswell paid tribute to her by telling how she had made her life from the situation around her. A joint choir, with Joyce McKell as organist, led in the singing of "Come Let us Sing of a Wonderful Love' and "Breathe on me Breath of God." The pallbearers were four grandsons - Alec Templeton , Ralph Templeton, Templeton, and Mark Brian MacFarlane. Interment will be in Riverfield Cemetery in the spring.

Marjory Templeton was predeceased by husband, James Wallace Templeton, in 1966, her eldest son, James in 1986; a grandson, Lorne Templeton in 1965 anfd and a sister Hazel Cameron in 1978. She is survived by her children Douglas, Donald, Earle, Betty (Mrs. Brodie MacFarlane), Murray and Jean (Mrs. Nick Furcall), also 17 grandchildren, 18 great-grandchildren and

brother Grant Thompson.